
 
 
 
To the Chairperson and Members 
Of the Central Area Committee     8th June 2021 
 

 

Cabra/Glasnevin Community and Social Development Report 

 

The Community Officers continue to manage the Covid Support line as a priority. 

 

Again, local volunteers have made an enormous contribution in bringing the necessary 

assistance to people in need. 

 

As always, we continue to support all community groups , senior citizens especially, during 

these difficult times. 

 

Community life continues …and this is the month of flower planting, by all of our voluntary 

residents and environmental groups. 

70 groups have received flowers to date and the season has not ended. 

The flowers are very much appreciated throughout Cabra / Glasnevin. 

 

 
Upcoming Event. 
 
Stoneybatter Festival ( Virtual). 
Weekend of the 21st of June. 
Festival Programme will be 
forwarded to the City Councillors. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 



Dunard Community Preschool. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Tommy McGregor, 
Blackhorse Avenue. 
Tommy has looked after Blackhorse 
Avenue for over 30 years. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 
Taking delivery of flowers. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Norfolk Road Window Boxes. 
Avondale Road and Blessington Basin 
Residents Associations also participated. 
 
120 “Mendicity Institute” boxes provided 
by the City Council. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

      

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 



Shandon Crescent Laneway. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dunard Estate Local Residents. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 



 

 
Broadstone Community Garden 
 

 
 
 

 
 



 
 
Glasnevin Village improvements outside 
the Bons Secour Hospital.Community  

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
Niall Byrnes 
Community and Social Development Officer 
Ph: 222 7400 
niall.byrnes@dublincity.ie 


